Regular Board Meeting 
January 11, 2021
President Roseth called the meeting to order.

Present:  Larry Lythjohan, Steve Roseth, Erika Kessel, Donna Linberg, Cathy Rose (late), Kevin Mortenson, Sheryl Narva, Erica Kraemer, Brandon Risch & Wendy Bue
Absent:  Attorney Radcliffe & Officer 
Visitors:  Roger Stevens
Minutes:  E. Kessel made a motion to approve the minutes as received, seconded by K. Mortenson, 5 yes votes and motion carried.  
Officers Report:  No officer was present but the patrol log and report were emailed to the clerk and will be filed with the minutes as received.
Maintenance Report: (Brandon Risch)
· Getting quotes from Per Mar, ADT & Hartland for all three buildings (shop, auditorium & municipal) and representatives from each will be attending board meeting next month to submit those proposals to the board. Also getting a quote from TCC for internet at the shop so the camera systems can be linked and viewed from office or your cell phone as long as your connected to Wi-fi.  E. Kessel asked why the need for remote viewing when you’re here 90% of the time. B. Risch stated he just wants to make sure there is no unexpected cost for the project.
· Sinks are all in; two (2) not in stock yet at Menards. Total price per sink is $300; faucet, sink & plumbing.

· L. Lythjohan asked why there was three (3) people plowing for 3 inches of snow when any time in the past it was only two (2).  E. Kessel stated that Brian should only be called when needed.  B. Risch stated it’s more cost efficient if you have three people but if the trustees only want two people plowing then he’ll just have two.  
· Discussed dead trees at the park that need to be cut down and the disposal of them will be offered to the residents of the village for firewood.  

Library: (Mindy Hess)

She has nothing official to report at this time; she has been working on the annual report. Checking in with subs and everything seems to be going okay will she is on maternity leave.  S. Narva asked when she will be returning to work and Mindy stated the 14th or 15th of February.
Personnel:  The trustees were handed a couple of examples of handbooks from other municipalities for them to review along with Village employee handbook.  The trustees will be working on re-drafting our handbook; more action will be taken on this issue in the months ahead.
Compilation: The service for our compilation will be approximately $10,000.   L. Lythjohan made the motion to approve annual compilation services with Hawkins Ash CPAs, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Park & Rec:  S. Roseth called Mark Johnson the one applicant that was interviewed; he declined the position.  City of Blair will need to be notified and new ads will need to be placed in papers to see if we can fill the position.
Clerk’s Report: (Wendy Bue)
· December taxes have been deposited and reports emailed to County. January settlements will be paid tomorrow with the rest of the bills as they are due on the 15th.

· Auditors will be here February 23 & 24, 2021. Will remind board at February meeting.

· The new election machine will be delivered in March or April but probably will not be ready for use at Spring election as training will need to be held with election inspectors & clerks in how to properly use the machine.
· Joint Review Board meeting will need to be held to discuss & vote on extending the TID # 4; working with Brea from Short Elliott Hendrickson to set a date for a meeting with County Board Supervisor, B-T Superintendent, Representative from WTC, Village President and Village public member.   Who would like to be the public member for the JRB meeting?  D. Linberg stated she could be the public member. 
·  Possible future demonstrations or representatives from Mid-Market Payments Consultant & UB Max for debit/credit card readers or website payments for water & sewer and general fund transactions.
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, seconded by L. Lythjohan, 6 yes votes motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 67,894.36; Water $ 4,471.18 & Sewer $ 4,953.20.  E. Kessel made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by S. Narva, 6 yes votes motion carried.  S. Narva had question about some invoices from Scholze’s Home Center and combining lists for fewer trips to BRF.   B. Risch stated he was fixing sinks and needed the parts that why the extra trips were needed.
Unfinished Business:  Joint Fire District information update from attorney.
New Business:

Temporary Dumpster Permits: Received a temporary dumpster application from Betty Krause 240 Church Street for clean-up.   

L. Lythjohan made a motion to adjourn, seconded by E. Kessel, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
January 11, 2021
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